Dear HEC-seniors,

we would hereby like to update you on the preparations of HEC-8, which

will take place from Sep 29 to Oct 01 in Karlovy Vary, Czech Republic.

It is our sincere wish to organize the HEC-8 meeting much in the spirit

of the previous HEC-meetings. The preparations are on-going and the HEC-8

web page will be online very soon.

One thing, which we have particularly on our minds is to use the HEC-

meeting to provide a forum for the youngest participants, which roughly

speaking should be the 2nd and 3rd year PhD students. They should be given

the chance to experience the difficulties associated with presenting their

results, and to get advice and helpful hints from the more grown-up

bio-crystallographers.

After discussions with some of you, I believe that such a goal can be

met only by allowing a maximum of about 25 presentations (and a total

attendance of about 80-100, including everybody) at HEC-8. Of course,

we do not want to rule out any presentations beforehand, but the plan

would be that every group leader who submits presentations on behalf of

his or her group shall be asked to prioritize the presentations. We will

then pick the number of presentations from each group to match the total

attendance from this group taking into account the total maximum of 25

for the presentation. Of course, we will do our best to ensure a free

afternoon, which can be used for discussions.

We also believe that the regional meeting is the perfect place for

"virgin" international presentations and that the medium-age bio-

crystallographers have many other forums for presenting their results.

The same goes for projects which are very mature already, or have even

been published already.

Finally, we hope that you all support this return to the roots of the

HEC-meetings.

We are very much looking forward to meeting you in Karlovy Vary at the

end of September.

     Cordially Yours,

     Juraj Sedlacek.

